      Northeastern Soil & Water Conservation District
Monthly Board Meeting          
(Minutes taken by District Manager: Ariel Fury)
	January 16th, 2024
	    Called to Order by chair: Justin Bennett @ 10:00 am USDA Building

	Members Present:
	Justin Bennett, Henry Brown, Kenneth Taylor

	Members Absent:
	Lynn Clay, Brett Bannon

	Guests:
	               -

	Agenda:
	Presented By: Chair              Approved by:   KT       Seconded by:  JB

	Minutes:
	Presented By:  Chair          Approved by:    KT     Seconded by:  JB

	Treasurer’s Report:
	(Report from December)      Approved by:   KT       Seconded by:  JB

	NRCS Report:
	Relissa Nials   

	NMDA Report:
	Dean Bruce – out sick 



The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Northeastern Soil and Water Conservation District was called to order by President Justin Bennett at approximately 10:10 am on January 16th, 2024, at the USDA Office in Clayton, NM. The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a short prayer both led by Mr. Bennett.
The agenda was presented by the Chairman. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the agenda. Mr. Bennett then seconded the motion. No opposition, motion passed.
The Minutes from the last meeting were then presented by the Chairman. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Mr. Bennett seconded the motion. No opposition, motion passed.
Next to be presented was the Treasurer’s Report from last month. Mr. Taylor asked what the charges were for $5.00 several times on the banking statement. Mrs. Fury informed the board that when she had contacted TAP to get some help they notified her that once she had taken over, no one had gone in and added Wage Withholding Tax or quarterly Workers Comp. Tax.   Since she had not known, she was supposed to do this in TAP they had walked her through how to add it to the account for the district, file for an “audit”, and then pay the fees. This would ensure that there would be no additional fines for a late filing of the tax reports, but it would cost $5.00 for each month missed. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the report. Mr. Bennett seconded the motion. No opposition, motion passed. 
Mr. Bennett moved the meeting onto the next item and passed the speaking onto Relissa Nials. Mrs. Nials gave the report for NRCS. There were several updates and some discussion. The meeting was moved onto the NMDA report.
 Mr. Brown entered the meeting.
Mr. Bruce was out sick and could not call in. The board went through the report and discussed some items as well as ensuring all items that needed addressing were on the agenda. 
	                                  Mr. Bennett then moved the meeting to Old Business. 
He passed the speaking onto Mrs. Fury. Mrs. Fury covered Items one, three, and four. 
Item one; Healthy Soil Program Update: 3rd batch of seed arrived last week, waiting on two soil samples, waiting on reimbursement.
Item two; Mr. Taylor told the board that he had finished moving the CD’S from New Mexico Bank and Trust over to Cross First Bank for a higher interest rate. He handed the information out for review and told Justin and Henry that they needed to go over to Cross First Bank to sign the papers for the CD’s. Also mentioned was the CD at Cross First Bank had been renewed at a higher rate. 
Item three; was the SWCD at the legislature in Santa Fe and whether anyone would be attending. Mr. Bennett said that he could not attend due to prior engagements. Mrs. Fury said she would still be able to go and would attend on the 31st of January 2024. Mr. Bennett asked that Mrs. Fury also reach out to Kate Ziegler to see if she would feel like attending as well.
Item four; was the Open Meetings Act. Mrs. Fury passed around the receipt from Union County Leader and the clipping of the article. 
	                                             Mr. Bennett moved the meeting to New Business. 
	Item one in New Business was to reorganize the board. Mr. Bennett asked if there was anyone who wanted to run for chair, vice chair, or treasurer. Mr. Taylor made a motion to keep current officers as they were, Mr. Brown seconded the motion, motion passed unanimously. 
	Item two; was to then enact Oath of Office for the newly appointed board positions. Mrs. Fury then handed out the Oath of Office Sheets to the appropriate board members to take to the bank to be signed by a notary and returned to the office. Mr. Bennett stated that they could take the Oath of Office as well as go sign the CD paperwork at the same time today.
	Item three was to review that the Bonding for the Board Members was correct and in place. Mrs. Fury stated that the new bonding papers had not yet come in but it was handled by Union County Insurance Agency and had remained the same each year so far. Once the bill came in with the information for the year 2024 it would be brought to the next board meeting.
	Item four; Updates from District Manager: Mrs. Fury gave some updates on the progress made with New Mexico TAP account, how reconciliations had been running smoothly. The district had received another reimbursement from Bamert for the second payment and the last seed shipment had arrived last week. The district had received a letter from the National Watershed Coalition for the board to review. The tree list was almost complete and the district now had a Nontaxable transaction sheet for Sester as well as Mrs. Fury had been trained on how to go through that process for any vendor now in TAP as well as fill out paperwork for other districts to not have to pay tax on trees for purchase through NSWCD. Had spoken to Kate and Dean and the Museum for the Annual Producer’s meeting. Kate had thrown out some other names for speakers at the Annual Producer’s Meeting in March 2024. Mrs. Nials also mentioned some names for the district to reach out to. The board tentatively set the date at March 26th @ 10 am and asked Mrs. Fury to check with catering through The Local Hive. There were already orders for trees and Moorse County had a new District Admin. 
	Item five; EXECUTIVE SESSION: Mr. Bennett asked for a motion to go into executive session. Mr. Taylor made a motion to enter the session, Mr. Brown seconded the motion. The motion to go into executive session was a unanimous yes vote. The board asked Relissa Nials to attend the session. The executive session lasted approximately 30 minutes. Mr. Taylor made a motion to come out of executive session, Mr. Brown seconded the motion. The motion to come out of executive session was another unanimous yes vote. 
	Post executive session; Chairman Bennett stepped down to make a motion to change the district admins daily schedule to change from two days for the district and two days for NRCS to 8 am – 12 pm for NRCS hours and 12 pm – 4 pm are district hours. Mr. Taylor seconded the motion, motion passed. 
	Item six; Sign & Pay Bills: all past invoices to be initialed were passed around for review and initials. All bills that needed reviewing and signatures were passed around for review and signing. Mrs. Fury then mentioned that the annual domain fee would be coming up and wanted to know if the Board wanted to continue to have the district website or not. There was some discussion. Mr.Taylor made a motion to approve the annual domain fee, Mr. Brown seconded the motion. Motion passed.
	 Having wrapped up the meeting, Mr. Bennett asked if there was anything else to go over and since there was no further discussion asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Brown seconded the motion; motion passed.
Meeting Adjourned at 12:57 pm. January 16th, 2024.
                                   NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD: Monday, February 12th, 2024 @ 10:00 am 
Secretary/ Treasurer – or Board Member:		    Date Signed/Approved:


